

phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 steve.anderson@budget.ks.gov

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA, Director

Division of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 27, 2013

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson Senate Committee on Transportation Statehouse, Room 345-S Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Petersen:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 101 by Senate Committee on Commerce

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 101 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 101 would require that every retail pump for motor-vehicle fuels be conspicuously labeled to show the content and percentage of any ethyl alcohol or other alcohol combined or alone in excess of 1.0 percent by volume.

The Department of Agriculture states that the passage of SB 101 would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA

Director of the Budget

cc: Mark Heim, Agriculture Steve Neske, Revenue